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“Reading is a fundamental skill your child will use for the rest of their life – so why stop when they’re just getting 
started?  

An interesting motto is  

"Read only on the days you eat" 

Sharing stories and reading aloud with your child strengthens their skills in reading, writing and comprehension.  

Research by literacy expert, Dr Margaret Merga, found that over half of parents stop reading aloud with their 
children once they begin to start reading for themselves. This happens even though children enjoy it well beyond 
their early years of schooling. 

Reading aloud with your child throughout their primary school years has significant, positive effects on their 
learning and reading skills. Listening to your child as you read together also builds their social skills and 
confidence as they engage with you, and the quality time that you spend with them raises their mood and sense 
of wellbeing. 

We intend to continue improving how we teach reading and comprehension and appreciate your support at 
home. Hopefully next year, we will be able to conduct some parent workshops on reading and comprehension.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



PRINCIPAL’S REPORT 
Welcome Back!  Term 4 is off and running and it has been great to get out in 
the playground and amongst the classes over the last 2 weeks to see how 
settled our students have been after returning from holidays.  We are still 
operating under Covid restrictions, and as always, we thank you for your 
support in following the guidelines to ensure the health and wellbeing of our 
community.  The good news is some of the restrictions have been eased and 
our Kindergarten 2021 Orientation program and our Year 6 Farewell can 
proceed.  These events will look slightly different to how they have run 
previously. 

2021 Kindergarten Orientation 

We are excited to announce that our Kindergarten Orientation program will 
be going ahead this term!  We have received new guidelines allowing the 
event to take place, although it will look a little different to the original plan, 
and there are a few procedures that we have to adhere to in order to ensure 

the health and safety of all.  Parent information will remain online only but we are more than happy to answer 
your questions via phone, so please contact the office if you have anything specific.  There are four orientation 
sessions for students as follows:   

Week 3  Wednesday 28th October 10am – 12:15pm 
Week 4  Wednesday 4th November 10am – 12:15pm 
Week 5  Wednesday 11th November 2.30pm – 3:30pm 
Week 6  Wednesday 18th November 2.30pm – 3:30pm 
 

2021 Staff Development Days – Changes That Will Affect All Parents 

Commencing at the start of 2021, the Staff Development Day changes include: 

• an increase from one to two Staff Development Days at the commencement of Term 1 
• a decrease from two to one Staff Development Day at the end of Term 4. 

The Term 1, 2021 School Development Days are scheduled for the following dates: 

• 27th and 28th January with students returning Friday 29th January 2021. 
• Kindergarten will start on Tuesday 2nd February 2021. 

Kindergarten 2021 Best Start assessments and starting dates will now change to accommodate this.  Students 
who were previously booked in for Best Start on Thursday 28th January, will now complete the assessment on 
Monday the 1st February.  All Kindergarten parents will be resent a confirmation of their Best Start time and first 
day letter. 

Class Placements 

Each year we give parents the opportunity for input regarding the placement of students for the following 
year.  This exercise is about considering your child’s educational needs.  It is not an exercise in selecting your 
child’s teacher.  Class teachers are the person in the best position to make judgments about the educational 
needs of your child as they see all aspects of a student’s schooling.  The school is consultative in this matter; 
however, the final decision rests with the class teachers.  It is my responsibility as Principal to support the 
judgment of teachers that I entrust with this decision. 

Not all requests are workable and we are always focused on ensuring students develop resilience and 
perseverance.  Teachers will begin the process of class placements in the weeks ahead with the hope of 
having them finalised in Term 4.  This process takes many hours of work to ensure classes have a balance of 
gender, and learning and social needs.  If you think there is some aspect of your child’s learning that requires 
further consideration, please address your requests in writing to the school’s email address by Friday 20th 
November. Email: wilberforc-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au 

• 27 October – Kindy Jungle 
Safari 

• 28 October – Kindy 2021 
Transition 10am - 12:15pm 

• 29 October – Interrelate 
(Stage 3) 

• 4 November - Kindy 2021 
Transition 10am - 12:15pm 

• 5 November - Interrelate 
(Stage 3) 

IMPORTANT DATES 



School Travel – 2021 Applications 

Applications for student travel in 2021 opened on Monday 12 October 2020.  Students who require a School Opal 
card or travel pass for 2021 can now apply online.  A new application should be submitted if a student is applying 
for a school travel pass for the first time or requesting an additional pass as a result of a new shared parental 
responsibility situation (e.g. joint custody).  Please go to the school travel passes at Transport NSW for more 
information. 

Selective High School 

Applications for Year 7 entry to selective high schools in 2022 will be accepted from Tuesday 13 October 2020 to 
Monday 16 November 2020.  Parents must apply online at https://education.nsw.gov.au/public-
schools/selectivehigh-schools-and-opportunity-classes/year-7.  All applicants are required to sit the Selective High 
School Placement Test to be held on Thursday 11 March 2021. 

Thank you to: 

• Ms Tierney and Mrs Chia for organising Interrelate. 
• Ms Maunder for coordinating debating. 
• Mrs Ruzgas for coordinating photo day. 
• All the staff who have put in an enormous amount of work preparing for Term 4. 

 
 

Graham Wilkins 

Principal 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Not Returning to Wilberforce PS? 

We are currently in the process of looking at our class structures for 2021.  If you anticipate that you and your 
family will not be with us next year, please fill in the slip and return it to Mrs Turner in the office as soon as 
possible or ring us on 4575 1424 or email wilberforc-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au 

This information is vital to us, so we can ensure we form the correct classes and support structures for our 
students. 

 

Organisation 2021 

Family Name: _______________________________________________________________ 

My child/children will not be returning to Wilberforce Public School in 2021. 

Parent Name: ______________________________Signed: ______________Parent/ Caregiver  

https://education.nsw.gov.au/public-schools/selectivehigh-schools-and-opportunity-classes/year-7
https://education.nsw.gov.au/public-schools/selectivehigh-schools-and-opportunity-classes/year-7


NEWS, NOTES AND HAPPENINGS 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Sound Waves 

 

Thank you! 

Thank you, Hulme family! 
A big thank you to the Hulme family for their generous donation of 150 bags of soil for 
our veggie gardens.  Your generosity is very much appreciated by all the students and 
staff here at Wilberforce Public School.  We are so excited we wet our plants! 
 

NOTES Home NOTES Due 
Walkabout Reptiles (Kindergarten) TOMORROW Friday 23 October 

Week 3 

Term 4 

Graphemes:  Graphemes: Extra Focus Concepts: 

Graphemes: oy oi; 
eer ear 
Patterns:  
oin, oil 

weary, sphere, 
fierce, cereal, here, 
pierce 
 

Rhyming, Comparison 
Word building/Word families, 
Homophones: peer/pier, shear/sheer, 
tear/tier, serial/cereal 
Antonyms: repairs/destroys, employee/ 
employer, lower/hoists,  
Synonyms: dampness/moisture, 
pleasant/enjoyable, position/appointment 
 

Week 4 

Term 4 

Graphemes: Graphemes: Extra Focus Concepts: 

th; th 
 

Blend: thr 

breathe Word origins,  
Word building/Word families, Correct word 
usage/Vocabulary, Compound words: 
thunderstorm, earthquake, thornbill, 
thickset, thumbnail, throughout, 
throwaway 
 



Kindergarten 2021 Orientation 

We are now offering four visits for Kindergarten Orientation and encourage all incoming students to participate.  
Our Remote Orientation Program (in your Orientation Pack) will continue in addition to these school visits.  The 
details of our school visits are as follows: 

Wednesday 28th 
October 

Wednesday 4th 
November 

Wednesday 11th 
November 

Wednesday 18th 
November 

10.00am – 12.15pm 
K Green Classroom 

 
Please bring a small 
bag with hat, drink 
bottle, crunch and sip, 
and recess. 

10.00am – 12.15pm 
K Green Classroom 

 
Please bring a small 
bag with hat, drink 
bottle, crunch and sip, 
and recess. 

2.30 – 3.30pm 
K Green Classroom 

 
Afternoon session, no 
need to bring 
anything. 

2.30 – 3.30pm 
K Green Classroom 

 
Afternoon session, no 
need to bring anything. 

 

Please note the above visits are for students only.  Students can attend one or all visits.  Parents may bring 
students to the classroom and collect them from the classroom at the end of each session.  Please be brief and 
keep socially distant in line with department policy.  Remember to connect to our Kindergarten 2021 Class Dojo 
for regular updates.  We look forward to seeing you on Wednesday 28th October. 

Young Writers’ Competition 

The Young Writers’ Competition runs across eight schools in the Hawkesbury.  Every 
student at Wilberforce Public School enters each year. 

This year our finalists are Sam B, Brooklyn Mc, Caitlyn M and Jason C.  Each student will 
represent their stage this year with their story about ‘Opposite Day’. 

SRC Report 

Last term the SRC met and decided to get new backboards and rings for the basketball 
court. Over the school holidays these were installed and all the students are really 
enjoying the new equipment. We have also suggested to get the toilets painted. 

Lachlan S and Preston C 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

STAGE NEWS 

Early Stage 1 

Welcome back to the last term of Kindergarten and what a fantastic term we have in store for you!  In English we 
will learn how to be a ‘Predicting Porcupine’ and to edit our writing.  In Mathematics we will explore the concepts 
of multiplication and division.  Our Geography unit will discover ways we can look after our environment while in 
Science we will investigate the properties of materials.  We will use a variety of mixed media in Art, act as animals 
in Drama, and compose funky tunes in Music.  On top of this, we will have a Jungle Safari Fun Day and many more 
exciting class activities.  We are looking forward to a wonderful term. 



Stage 1 

Stage One have a productive and engaging final term planned for this year.  In literacy sessions, we will be 
learning about opinion and how to speak and write persuasively in literacy.  Working with numbers is the main 
focus in Mathematics and the topics of fractions, chance, data, 2D space and position will also be studied.  In 
Science, our first unit for Term 4 is ‘Dinosaurs and more’ in which we will investigate the external features of 
prehistoric animals and we will have a chance to be creative on this theme whilst using technology in art lessons.  
In sport sessions we will complete activities in leap, two-handed strike, kick and dodge and then move on to social 
dance, which is always popular with the students.  Here’s to a rewarding end to a commendable year of learning. 

Stage 2 

Term 4 in Stage 2 will be very busy!  Students are delivering their speeches and we will have our stage winners to 
announce shortly. 

Our writing unit this term is based on poetry.  Stage 2 students have been reading, appreciating and writing 
poetry from a range of poets, both Australian and International.  This writing unit explicitly teaches different 
comprehension strategies.  We will continue with our Soundwaves program, keep an eye out in the newsletters 
for the different phonoemes we will be focusing on weekly. 

During Maths lessons, students have been problem solving written problems.  They will be given an operation 
with which they have to create their own set of problems, then present to the class.  Class tackles the problem 
and students explain how to complete efficiently.  Students will be also working on multiplication and division 
with percentages and decimals. 

Smooth Moves is our science unit.  Students will be learning about movement and friction as well as contact and 
non-contact forces. 

In the PDHPE unit 'Changes, Movement and Me', we will be exploring how we manage change in life.  Students 
will identify changes that happen as people get older and how this can impact on how they think and feel about 
themselves and different situations.  Students will also investigate and demonstrate understanding of movement 
skills to solve challenges. 

In Geography lessons, students will be taking a tour of Australia.  Continuing with the poetry theme, the unit of 
work is called 'I love a Sunburnt Country'.  In part, this unit has been designed by the students.  Each week 
students will visit a different state and learn about the natural features located there.  We have also managed to 
source some Virtual Reality headsets for the students to create a 3D tour. 

Our CAPA unit is called Designosaurs!  During lessons, students research endangered and extinct Australian 
Animals to base their art on.  Later in the term, students will be making puppets. 

The students in these photos are starting their research. 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Stage 3 

Stage 3 would like to extend a warm welcome to Mrs Farrell, who is now teaching 5/6R, since we farewelled Mr 
Ranger.  Thank you, Mrs Farrell, for stepping into this position, as well as continuing to run Kid’s Shed.  We know 
you will enjoy working with the Stage 3 students and being a part of all the great things that happen in Term 4. 

It is hard to believe that Term 4 has commenced and Year 6 are in their last term of primary school!  This term, 
Stage 3 will complete our Science Unit on ‘Earthquakes’ and the Geography Unit on “Asia’.  In fact, Stage 3 will be 
working on research tasks for Geography, in library lessons as well, this term.  In English, the students will be 
working on a poetry unit. 

Interrelate lessons began this week.  We cannot emphasise enough, the importance and value of this program for 
Stage 3.  As students enter into their adolescent years, so much misinformation is presented to them and this is 
the perfect opportunity for them to learn about the changes they will experience as they progress into their teen 
years. 

Thank you to everyone who participated in our end of term ‘Fancy Masks’ theme day.  An awesome effort and a 
special thanks to Masterchef Mrs Quealey for cooking a delicious BBQ!  Everyone had a fun day at the BBQ, and 
Stage 3 threw Mr Ranger a farewell party/disco in the hall.  Stage 3 raised $1010 to go towards the Year 6 gift to 
the school.  At this stage, we are still deciding how this year’s Year 6 Farewell will be organised but we will keep 
you informed. 

With some restrictions lifting we are now able to participate in camp.  This is the first activity we have been able 
to organise outside of school and I’m sure everyone is relieved and excited to know that this annual excursion can 
go ahead (fingers crossed).  This year’s camp is at the Nepean Active Adventure Centre, at Douglas Park. 

Term 4 is always a busy time with lots of exciting milestones to celebrate.  Thank you for all your support 
throughout this very unique and challenging year. 

Stage 3 Teachers 

WANTED! 

Year 6 students – Mrs Chia needs your baby/toddler photos.  It’s that time of year when 
we start to organise the 2020 Year 6 Book.  We ask that if they are original photos that 
the photo be placed in an envelope with the child’s name clearly marked.  You are also 
welcome to email them to wilberforc-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au and the subject of the 
email to be the child’s name. 

WEEKLY AWARDS 

Bronze 

Madison M 5/6R, Brooklyn M 1/2W, Jamie M 3/4M, Liam H 3/4M, Riley H 2G, Caitlin L 5/6D x 2, Chelsea K 5/6D 
Jasmine H 3/4M x 2, Kai K KG, Joel K 3/4M, Tyler R KP, Charlotte B 2C, Jaxson C 3/4R 

Silver 

Jamie M 3/4M, Aaron A 3/4R, Joel K 3/4M, Ruby B 5/6D, Hailey M 1D 

Gold 

Joel K 3/4M 
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SPORT 
Athletics Carnival trophies and medals will be handed out at next week’s ZOOM assembly at 12pm.  ZOOM details 
will be posted on Facebook and Skoolbag next Thursday. 

Ribbons will be handed out during the mid-morning assembly throughout the week. 

CANTEEN 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Monday Wednesday Friday 
26 October 28 October 30 October 
Emily Read 

Rebecca Stephen 
Lorelle Turner 

Lisa Turner 
Jo Cox 

Melanie Reberger 
Monday Wednesday  

2 November 4 November 6 November 
Kerri Allen 

Sandra Binks 
VOLUNTEER NEEDED 
VOLUNTEER NEEDED 

Sandi Mahoni 
Shane Mahoni 
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